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 PRINCIPAL’S REPORT  
 
Performing Arts Night (PAN) 
This Friday we have our Performing Arts Night (PAN) where all our school performing arts groups 
perform. It is a huge night for all our groups and a wonderful opportunity for our parent/carer 
community to see all our students perform. The night starts at 6:30 pm and should be fun for all 
those involved.  
 
Upcoming Swim School 
Swim school for all our K-2 students starts next week, with 3-6 the week after. Swim school is graded 
so all students should receive lessons at their appropriate level of skill. The last day is a ‘water safety’ 
day, whereby the students learn survival techniques to prepare themselves for falling in the water 
when unprepared. Although not everyone will have the skill to become an Olympic athlete, 
swimming/water activities are part of the Australian way of life and it is an essential skill for everyone.  
 
Kindergarten Orientations 
Over the last two weeks we have had our 2020 Kindergarten children come to visit our wonderful 
school. It is hard to believe we are in the last term of 2019 already! If you know of someone who has 
a Kindergarten child who is in area for Mowbray and has not yet enrolled can you please encourage 
them to do so ASAP so their child can attend the final orientation.  

School Bus Reminder 
We are always wanting to ensure our students have a safe way to go home from school every day. If 
your child catches the bus home and uses a child's Opal Card (green) that you pay for, please make 
sure your child is catching the public transport buses. Our school bus (Route 683) is for students with 
a pale blue Opal Card and has limited seating for extra passengers. This school bus is for students 
only. Parents who wish to catch the bus home with their child need to catch a public transport bus. 

Visiting our local MP 
On Wednesday two of our student leaders, 
Archie and Ashlee were invited to visit NSW 
Parliament House to meet with our local MP 
Gladys Berejiklian at a local school leader’s 
morning tea.  
 
I was invited to accompany the children, who 
were able to tour NSW Parliament House and 
meet up with other local school leaders who 
demonstrated outstanding leadership and 
citizenship.   
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Presentation Day Time Reminder 
Tuesday 10 December – Year 1 & 2, 9:30am – 11am               
Tuesday 10 December – Kindergarten, 2pm – 3pm 
Wednesday 11 December – Stage 2, 9:30am – 11am      
Wednesday 11 December – Stage 3, 11:45am – 12:45pm 
 
A few reminders from last week’s newsletter… 
 
2019 Classing 
At the end of every year, teachers put many hours into forming classes for the next year. Teachers 
take into account how children work, who children work best with and friendship factors. As a school 
community we need to remember that children are in class for the best possible education, and 
classroom teachers have a deep understanding of class dynamics and how the students in their 
classes work best.  
 
If you are concerned that your child has significant special needs that the classroom teacher is 
unaware of, or there are extenuating circumstances that need to be taken into account in 2020 
classing, you can make an appointment to meet with me to explain your child’s need.  
If this is the case, can you please contact the office to make an appointment with me between 4 
November and 15 November.  After this time requests for 2020 will be closed.  
 
Returning late or not returning in 2020? 
If your family will be taking extended holidays over the December/January break and your child will 
be returning later than January 29 2020, can you please fill in the form attached to this newsletter 
with your proposed date of return. It is important that we have documentation to prove that you are 
returning for official records. If you are not returning can you please also fill in this form so we have 
a better chance of correctly forming 2020 classes.  
 
Attention Year 5 Parents – Application for Selective High School for 2021.  
Selective high schools cater for high achieving academically gifted students who may otherwise be 
without sufficient classmates at their own academic and social level. These schools help gifted and 
talented students to learn by grouping them with other gifted and talented students, using specialised 
teaching methods and materials at the appropriate level.  
 
If your child is in Year 5 and you would like to apply for a Selective High School in 2021, please 
return the intention to apply advice to the school (this form has been sent home in hard copy and is 
available in this newsletter). You will also need to apply online at  
https://education.nsw.gov.au/public-schools/selective-high-schools-and-opportunity-classes/year-7 
BEFORE 11 November 2019.  
 
 

CAROLINE ALFORD 

PRINCIPAL   
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TERM 4 – DATES TO REMEMBER  

 
WEEK 4 

Wednesday 6 November Kindergarten 2020 – Orientation 2 
9.30-11am 

Thursday 7 November SRC Crazy Hair Day – please bring 
a gold coin for breast cancer 

Friday 8 November Band ‘try-outs’ in hall 9.10-11am 
 
Performing Arts Night (PAN) -  
6.30-9pm 
 

Saturday 9 November & 
Sunday 10 November 

Family Portraits (P&C Event) 

  
 
WEEK 5 

Monday 11 November  Swim School – K-2 
 
Remembrance Day Assembly 
10.50-11.10am 
 

Tuesday 12 November Swim School – K-2 
 
K-2 Assembly – Meet the Strings – 
2.30pm 
 

Wednesday 13 
November 

Swim School – K-2 
 
Kindergarten 2020 – Orientation 3 
9.30-11am 
 
Surf Ed for Years 3 & 4 
 

Thursday 14 November Swim School – K-2 
 
School Tour – 9.30-10am 
 
Gen Ready – Year 6 
 

Friday 15 November Swim School – K-2 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

CONGRATULATIONS to the following 
students who will receive their Awards at 
the following Assemblies: 
 
K-2 Assembly at 2.30pm on Tuesday, 12 
November (Week 5): 
 
Gold Awards 

KT Ashton H, Amelie P, Maiwenn R, Owen W, 
Sophie C, Joshua C, Mia C, Hannah L, Samuel 
N, Noah D, Zoe B, Elisha A 
 

KF Oliver D, Hazel D, Armaan UK, Alexander S, 
Nava A, Emily F, Maral HY, Abdullah D, Koichi 
M 
 

KN Penny H, Tohma M, Amy H, Grace S, Caila N, 
Noah C, Itay FP, Alexis H, Nyushka R 
 

KS Jacqueline B, Ben A, Liam B, Keziah T 

KC Cayden T, William A, Alisa De C, Benjamin G, 
Audrey SR, Naba A, Rex Y 
 

KL Audrey V 

1N Sophie R 

1C Coco K, Lena PS, Senna M, Sebastian GL, 
Bridget M 
 

1M Ashmi M, Hugo H, David K 

1BH Georgia B, Burte T 

1HP Eoghan O 

1/2L Helena K, Hannah N, George M 

2F Kyla C, Daniel K 

2B Ofer FP, Ara K 

2S Saisha S, Atticus O 
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WEEK 6 

Monday 18 November  Swim School – 3-6 

Tuesday 19 November Swim School – 3-6 
 
3-6 Assembly – 2.30pm – Dance & 
Choir performance 
 

Wednesday 20 
November 

Swim School – 3-6 
 
String Ensemble Recital – 4-7pm 
 

Thursday 21 November Swim School – 3-6 
 
Gen Ready – Year 6 
 
Band Showcase Evening – 5-7pm 
 

Friday 22 November Swim School – 3-6 

 

 

Years 3-6 Assembly at 2.30pm on 
Tuesday, 19 November (Week 6): 
 
 

Gold Awards 

3E Alisha S, Claire T, Maisie C, Tia A, Kooga A, 
Hriday S 
 

3H Zavier V, Ayana T 

3B Jessica W 

5T Jake D 

5V Sydney Rose Y 

6WV Ella Mc 

6K Jessica D 

 

 

 

 

OFFICE NEWS 
 

KINDERGARTEN 2020:  If there are any siblings who have not enrolled for Kindergarten next year, 
please could you complete an Enrolment form and bring to the office with all the supporting 
documentation. Enrolment forms are available from the school office or on the school website  
https://mowbray-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html 
 

OFFICE HOURS:  The office is open from 8.30am to 3.30pm and if you need to contact the school  

please do so during those hours.  When contacting the office about your child by email please ensure 

that you state your child’s name and class so the matter can be dealt with quickly and forwarded to 

the correct person, if necessary. 

 

 
SUE LEECE 
ADMIN MANAGER 
 

 

  

https://mowbray-p.schools.nsw.gov.au/about-our-school/enrolment.html
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Festival of Children’s Music 2019  
 
On Tuesday the 29th October our Stage 2 Choir sang in the Festival of Children's Music. We went to 
3 full-day practices through the year in preparation for the festival! We learnt and performed more 
than 10 songs for it. Our favourite songs to perform were ‘Wild Mountain Thyme’ (a traditional 
Scottish folk song), ‘Lullaby of Broadway’ (from the musical 42nd Street) and ‘Those Magnificent Men 
in Their Flying Machines in their Flying Machines’. Our conductors, Mrs Herbert and Miss Strahle, 
were really fun and energetic and added some moves to our songs. We loved warm ups and singing 
with our accompanist Miss Rachel. We sounded amazing when we sung on stage with the combined 
choirs! 
 
We enjoyed watching all the other dancing and musical items, including the Mowbray Boys 
Performance Ensemble. It was fun singing in front of such a large audience. We waved to Mrs Ryan 
and Ms Alford in the audience! 
 
Katie M, Sophie R, Tia A, Sophie C, Tanya G and Sara R 
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NSW PSSA Girls Cricket State Championships 

Last week I was fortunate to represent Sydney North at the Girls Cricket State Championships in 

Campbelltown. My team was made up of 12 players from the Northern Beaches, North Shore, Ryde 

and Central Coast. There were 14 teams from all over the state that were split into two pools. We 

played six 25 over games in our pool over 4 days and were undefeated leading into the grand final. 

We came up against tough competition in MacKillop (Catholic Schools from southern half of NSW) 

and finished Runners Up in the State! 

 

My best bowling figures were 2 wickets for 3 runs off 2 overs (I was on a hat trick). In the field I took 2 

catches and was involved in a couple of run outs. It was the first time I have played on a full length 

turf wicket. I am looking forward to trying out again next year when the carnival will held in Barooga 

on the Murray River. I really enjoyed it, learned lots and made new friends. 

Eliza M – 5/6M 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Forces in Science – Years 3 & 4 

In Science, Stage 2 students are learning about contact and 
non-contact forces. To explore this, we will be making our own 
DIY marble mazes.  
 
If you have any large cardboard boxes/sheets of cardboard for 
the back of our mazes or cardboard tubes, plastic bottles 
(washed) and other smaller cardboard boxes, could you please 
pop them in the box in the front office before Friday 15 
November. Thank you! 
  
Misty Havron and Bell Maher  
(Stage 2 Science teachers) 
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Register your interest to join Strings from Week 5 (Tuesday 12 November) 

https://portal.msmusic.com.au/mowbraypsstrings 

https://portal.msmusic.com.au/mowbraypsstrings
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